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Dear Member, 

The weather’s unpredictability and vari-
ability are recurring themes as we enter 
the back nine of the 2024 summer golf 
season. One moment, we fervently pray for 
rain to replenish irrigation ponds and soil 
moisture levels, and the next, we hope for a 
break from the downpours that threaten to 
oversaturate our properties, washing away 
our hard work. Living in New England 
requires us to be well-versed in coping 
with Mother Nature’s seesaw disposition. 
Unfortunately, the properties we manage 
cannot always withstand the swift changes 
of her teeter-totter. Independent of club 
status or budget, every Turfgrass Manager 
loses grass or cannot provide the club’s 
desired aesthetics/playability during tough 
stretches, and golfers do not understand, 
no matter how well you may communicate. 
When unrealistic golfer expectations are 
combined with poor turfgrass health due 
to extreme weather, it will take a mental 
toll and directly impact the morale of your 
staff, fellow club employees, patrons, and, 
most importantly, you.

During these times, remember that the as-
sociation and your peers are here to support 
you. Prolonged stress can lead to burnout, 
and important life decisions shouldn’t be 
made during this period. Attending the 
two packed and wonderful summer events 
GCSANE hosted at Nashawtuc Country 
Club and Cohasset Golf Club significantly 
and positively impacted my frame of mind. 

Conversing with my friends and acquain-
tances, who share the same experiences 
and challenges, reminded me that we are 
a united community, always ready to help 
anyone who asks. 

The Scholarship and Benevolence tour-
nament is fast approaching, and we look 
forward to a great day at The Country Club 
in October. While we are all excited to 
have a chance to play this historic track, the 
event signifies much more. The S&B fund 
is more than just tuition assistance for your 
children; at the committee’s discretion, it 
supports our members in need. Recently, 
there have been several members who have 
had to deal with life’s difficulties and trag-
edies. Our thoughts and prayers are with 
them. If you are like me, you wish to do 
something immediately to ease their pain, 
but we can only listen and offer financial 
assistance. As a reminder, financial assis-
tance is available to every member in need; 
please don’t hesitate to ask. The process is 
simple, quick, and completely confidential. 
The S&B fund is the best thing we do as 
an association; please continue to support 
the fund with your attendance at the event, 
sponsorships, and donations; your contribu-
tions have a lasting and positive impact. 

Our events are important and impactful 
when attendance numbers are close to what 
we experienced at our June and August 
events. Let’s keep it going this fall. We 
have some great venues, and nothing is 
better than fall golf in New England. Your 
continued support and attendance at these 
events are crucial to maintaining and ex-
panding our association. Let us also contin-
ue to support one another. Our collective 
expertise and compassion are our greatest 
assets. Here’s to a resilient and successful 
remainder of the 2024 golf season.

Sincerely, 
Eric Richardson 

mailto:brianskinner@bellevuegolfclub.com
mailto:donhearn%40gcsane.org?subject=
http://www.gcsane.org
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Aramax™

Intrinsic® Brand Fungicide

Introducing a new fungicide powerhouse that is ready to take your spray 
program to the next level .  Aramax Intr insic  brand fungicide is a dual-act ive, 

broad-spectrum solut ion that defends against 26 turf  diseases including 
the notor iously hard-to-control  foe,  snow mold. Protect your course against 
pink,  gray and speckled snow mold with the help of  Aramax Intr insic  brand 

fungicide. Add i t  to your rotat ion and prepare your course  
to be The G.O.A.T. -  The Greatest of Al l  Turf.

Save on Aramax Intr insic brand fungicide in September  
with the 2024 BASF Fal l  Golf  Defense program.

betterturf.basf.us/Aramax

Always read and follow label directions. 
Aramax is a trademark of BASF and Intrinsic 
is a registered trademark of BASF. May not be 
registered for sale or use in all states. Please check 
with your state or local Extension Services. ©2024 
BASF Corporation.
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Suppliers of Chemicals, 
Fertilizer, & Grass Seed

(978) 685-3300

Nick Burchard (401) 601-7213

Drew Cummins (401) 952-4219

www.nutrien.com

 

This was posted previously and we need the membership’s 
help to see it through! We all know worthy recipients so 
please, send us your nominations.

2025 GCSANE Superintendent 
Award Notice 

The GCSANE Board adopted an initiative to create the 
“Superintendent of the Year Award.” This award is designed 
to elevate the recognition of the Golf Course Superintendent 
within the general golfing community, affiliated associations, 
and their club’s governing body. 

The award is segmented into three categories: Municipal/
Public Golf Course Superintendent, Nine-hole (or fewer) 
Golf Course Superintendent (including Practice Facility 
Superintendents), and Private/Semi-Private Golf Course 
Superintendent. 

Nominees for the award must be GCSANE members in 
good standing, not current or outgoing Board members, 
employed as a Superintendent with a minimum of three 
years of experience, and have achieved a noteworthy career 
milestone. To submit a nomination please click this link 
SOTY Nomination Form. The deadline for submission is 
Noon, November 15, 2024. A subcommittee is tasked with 
developing a fair and representative selection process. The 
nomination process will involve soliciting nominations from 
the membership, with the subcommittee and Membership 
Chairperson shortlisting candidates. The final winners will be 
determined through an anonymous voting system conducted 
by the GCSANE Board, with the Executive Director tallying 
the votes and the Membership Chairperson breaking any ties.

Winners of the award must provide a headshot and a summary 
of their career for publication in the GCSANE Newsletter, 
social media, and other affiliated publications that directly 
reach the golfing public. The announcement of the winners 
will take place before the 2025 New England Regional 
Turfgrass Conference, with the winners being highlighted 
at the GCSANE booth at the conference and receiving a 
commemorative plaque.

We need your help. Please submit a person to nominate, which 
can include yourself! Members interested in contributing 
to the selection process and refinement of the award are 
encouraged to reach out to me or Don Hearn via email. 

This initiative reflects GCSANE’s commitment to recognizing 
the excellence and dedication of our members. We look 
forward to shining a light on your essential role and hard 
work. 

Any questions please email me or Don Hearn at the email 
addresses below. 

Best,

Mike Murphy – GCSANE Membership Chair 
mimurphy@brooklinema.gov

Don Hearn – GCSANE Executive Director 
donhearn@gcsane.org	

https://forms.gle/dPgvPtagz34BU9H18
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Chris Coen

The USGA Senior Open 
Championship took place at 
Newport Country Club in 
Newport, Rhode Island the 
last week in June. It was a great 
event held on a beautiful course 
in impeccable condition. The 
conditioning and the overall 
product presented to the 
players and those attending 
the event were compliments 
of the incredible volunteers 
coupled with the Newport 
course maintenance staff and 

the leadership of Golf Course Superintendent Chris Coen. Chris 
and his team had the course in such condition that “perfect” 
became the way the course was described by many. An article in 
the  Providence Journal noted that “Newport CC Superintendent 
Chris Coen and his staff received kudos all week from players and 
fans. The conditions again and again were described as perfect, 
and the course did not disappoint.” In addition to the staff and 
volunteers, there was tremendous support provided by our industry 
partners. Tom Irwin, Inc., ENVU, The TORO Company, and 
The Aquatrols Company provided food and beverages, educational 
presentations, furniture to provide a nice relaxing place to catch up 
on missed sleep, premier seating, and clothing to help make for a 
team with a uniform that helped exhibit a sense of professionalism. 
Don’t forget, whether right or wrong, you are judged by how you 
present yourself and how you dress. I believe it’s important to have 
the course maintenance staff dressed in a way that helps shine a 
light of pride on the entire staff.

The June meeting was held at Nashawtuc Country Club. Industry 
partners SumCo Eco-Contracting and Beals and Thomas had 
representatives make presentations concerning wetlands permitting 
and how to go about getting approvals for the work. There was a 
lot of positive feedback on the topic and we will be featuring more 
of this in the future. This meeting also included a joint meeting 
with our associates from the New Hampshire GCSA. The day was 
a great success with 116 players registered for what was a beautiful 
day spent with our friends from New Hampshire. The hospitality 
shown to us was outstanding and the club did all they could to 
make everything run as smoothly as possible. Thank you to Chris 

Carpenter, GM; Tim Curry, Event Director; and Brian Smith, 
Head Golf Professional for the arrangements they made to make 
the day so enjoyable. Troy Noble, Superintendent, and his talented 
team of turf professionals made the time spent on the beautiful 
course truly a pleasure and played a large role in making the event 
such fun to be part of.

This year marks the 16th and 
4th year respectively that Kevin 
Corvino and his nephew Rocco 
Motroni will participate in the 
Ouimet Fund Sprint. Last year, 
due to a shoulder injury, Kevin 
had to relinquish his playing 
role to Rocco who “carried the 
torch” representing us. Their 
participation in this event raises 
funds for scholarships that 

in some cases enable young women and men to attend  college. 
Some of the recipients are employed as members of our course 
maintenance teams. We can encourage more applicants to apply 
for these scholarships by posting and making available information 
that the Ouimet Fund office will provide. All you have to do is 
ask for it. To do so, take a look at their website at ouimet.org. 
Anyone at the Ouimet Fund office will be able to help you. How 
about putting up a poster in your daily gathering area with a few 
pamphlets letting them know this opportunity exists? Although 
the average annual scholarship is approximately $12,000, some 
recipients have received upwards of $100,000 over their college 
career based on financial need. This is a tremendous opportunity to 
help keep those young workers coming back year after year! 

A big thank you to Patrick Van Vleck for making available the 
Unicorn Golf Course for Rocco and Kevin to participate in this 
year’s Sprint.

To make a donation to the Ouimet Fund please click this link 
Ouimet.

Here’s more about Kevin and Rocco that you might enjoy reading: 
Kevin received the Ouimet Scholarship as a turf student when he 
was at the Stockbridge School. It was helpful, as it covered the cost 
of books, and he was very grateful for the help. There wasn’t much 
more to it than that. He got much more involved with the Ouimet 
Fund as a Superintendent. He was asked to play the marathon by 
Nat Binns and Carl Miner many years ago and he said sure! As 
a Superintendent he has had hard-working kids on his grounds 
crews through the years working to help maintain the golf course. 
They are a vital part of how the golf course looks and plays. They 
are there in the early morning hours, there in the heat, and there 
on the bad weather days. Some of these kids who have worked 
for Kevin through the years did not even know what the Ouimet 
Scholarship was when he told them about it. Over the years he 
has told many students to apply for the scholarship and to let him 

THOUGHTS FROM YOUR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Rocco, left and Kevin

From left: Ben Pacific, Greg Cormier, Peter Rappoccio, Troy 
Noble

http://www.ouimet.org/contact/
https://give.ouimet.org/fundraiser/5639154
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know if they have questions on the process. These grounds crew 
workers are great kids, and the Ouimet Fund has rewarded them. 
When he attends student interviews with other representatives 
from Ouimet and various golf clubs they remember he is the 
“Superintendent.” Kevin always feels that is helpful for us as an 
Association. Having a person there to represent us is a good thing 
and he feels it is an excellent investment of his time to play in the 
Golf Marathon/Sprint and help with the student interviews. He 
always feels honored to represent us.

Kevin’s nephew Rocco is the man! Rocco will be entering the 7th 
grade this fall at the Melrose Veterans Memorial Middle School 
(MVMMS). He plays baseball, football, and basketball. He hopes 
to play golf in high school. He likes to be outdoors and spends 
his spare time fishing, surfing, and golfing. A very active young 
man. We are fortunate to have him lend his time supporting this 
important fundraiser for student scholarships.

Description: Framingham Country Club Grounds Staff with the 
Massachusetts Amateur Championship Trophy on the 1st tee 
Photo credit: New England Golf Images & Mass Golf

The Mass Golf Amateur Championship was played at Framingham 
Country Club this year. The winner, Matthew Naumec, is also a 
member of Framingham. This made for a lot of interest at the club 
and the gallery of spectators was larger than customary. As usual, 
Golf Course Superintendent Pat Daly and his staff had the course 
in excellent condition. During my visit, Pat was quick to let me 

know how easy the Mass Golf 
staff was to work with, how 
helpful they were with course 
setup and all the details that 
needed to be taken care of for 
each day of play. 

An interesting side story was 
told to me by Alex Foster, 
Second Assistant Superintendent 
at Framingham. I believe it 

was his uncle Stanley “Ted” Bishop who won the Massachusetts 
Amateur Championship in 1940, 1946, and 1961. In addition, 
he won two New England Amateur Championships, the USGA’s 
National Amateur Championship, and was a member of two 
Walker Cup teams. Obviously, a standout player both locally and 
nationally. Alex assured me his name would never grace a trophy 
like his uncle’s. 

This year’s Scholarship and Benevolence (S&B) tournament will 
be held at The Country Club, Monday, October 7. Our host will 
be Dave Johnson, Director of Grounds. We have been fortunate 
to have past support from our Friends, Affiliates and Members for 
this event. The Country Club has also been very generous with 
their support of this year’s event. Since 1995 the total scholarship 
amount awarded has been $226,750.00. Benevolent aid distributed 
has been $167,200.00. While these have been generous amounts, 
needs continue and we are always looking for ways to increase 
support of the fund. There will be information sent to you that will 
include ways to support this important event. If you or a family 
member has benefitted from the S&B Fund you might want to 
consider a donation to help pay it forward for those who may be in 
a similar circumstance with their future. The benevolence side of 
the S&B Fund also lends a helping hand to those in need.

PROVEN BY 25+ YEARS OF
SUPERINTENDENT SUCCESS.

Patented IMPERMEABLE Reinforced Winter Cover
Turf Protection System. 

PERMEABLE Lace Coated Grow-In Covers increase
healthier turf growth.

Find out how the GreenJacket System
can make a difference for your golf course.

Non-retouched client photo
GreenJacket system coming off in the spring

Call 888-786-2683 or Email info@greenjacket.com
See Research at GreenJacket.com

Alex Foster holding a replica 
trophy of his uncle’s victory in 
the 1946 Mass Amateur
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Centennial Snapshot Presented by Ryan Boudreau, Newsletter Chairman

For this edition of the Centennial Snapshot, we will be jumping 
back 30 years to 1994. The article talks about a pair of key initia-
tives that were led by then-outgoing GCSANE President Steve 
Chiavaroli. 

The initiative mentioned first in the article is the push for partic-
ipation in the USGA’s Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary Program 
(ACSP). The main objective of the cooperative program was to pro-
mote and preserve wildlife in and around the golf course. While I 
can’t speak of the exact details of becoming recognized participants 
in the program during that time, the current outline can be found 
on the USGA website (ACSP).

It is broken down into six main categories: environmental planning, 
wildlife and habitat management, outreach and education, chemi-
cal use reduction and safety, water conservation, and water quality 
management. 

A similar cooperative initiative with the GCSAA, USGA, and EIFG 
was recently launched in developing state-specific Best Management 
Practice (BMP) manuals. This was accomplished in all 50 states by 
year-end 2020 with the commitment to environmental stewardship 
by universities, GCSAA staff, and all of the GCSAA’s respective 
chapters. You can find your state BMP manual on the GCSAA 
website (BMP).

These initiatives have a positive impact on the environment and 
the public perception of golf courses and their Superintendents. It 
is important that we remain committed to being environmental 
stewards to change public perception and these two initiatives are a 
good place to start if you haven’t already. 

The second initiative during the tenure of Steve Chiavaroli’s presi-
dency was the inception of the GCSANE Memorial Tournament, 
known now as the Scholarship & Benevolence Tournament. This 
event raises funds to support a scholarship program “exclusive-
ly for family students of the entire GCSANE membership”. The 
“Benevolence” part of the program provides funds for members who 
need a helping hand during a time of need. As you will read in the 
article, the inaugural event held at Wachusett Country Club raised 
$6,500.

Fast forward about 30 years, it is noted by our Executive Director 
Don Hearn in his “Thoughts”, that since 1995 there has been a total 
of $226,750 in scholarships awarded and $167,200 of benevolent 
aid distributed. None of this is possible without the support of our 
members and affiliates, so thank you to those who have contrib-
uted to the success of this great mission. With that being said, we 
encourage your support through donations and/or by registering 
for this year›s S&B Tournament to be held at The Country Club on 
October 7. It is sure to be a memorable event!   
(Please note that archived Newsletters are available on the 
GCSANE website at gcsane.org)

https://www.usga.org/course-care/audubon-sanctuary-program-4f48d5a0.html
https://www.gcsaa.org/environment/bmp-planning-guide/best-management-practices/state-bmp-guides
https://www.gcsaa.org/environment/bmp-planning-guide/best-management-practices/state-bmp-guides
https://www.gcsaa.org/environment/bmp-planning-guide/best-management-practices/state-bmp-guides
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SAVE THE DATE

July - August 2024

Please join your fellow members in celebrating our 
past while looking forward to the future.

Event Details 

Friday, November, 8TH 2024

Peirce Farm at Witch Hill  
116 Boston Street 

Topsfield, MA 01983

Registration: Opens mid-summer

Cost: $100 per attendee

The primary registrant must be a current member of 
GCSANE. A maximum of one paying guest per member

Complete details are found on our website: https://gcsane.org/

Celebrating 100 years of service to the 
Turfgrass Management and Golf Industry

https://gcsane.org/
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Enhance Root Health 
and Promote the 
Uptake of Nutrients

Harrell’s, LLC | (800) 282-8007
Post Office Box 807 | Lakeland, FL 33802

Mycorrhizae Pro

1 quart (946 ml)   
Weight per Qt:  2.36 lbs. @ 70 °F

CONTAINS NON-PLANT FOOD INGREDIENTS 
SOIL AMENDING GUARANTEED ANALYSIS

ACTIVE INGREDIENTS ............................................................................. 0.2% 
Mycorrhizal fungi: 
Rhizophagus irregularis................................................ 5 x 104 propagules/mL
INERT INGREDIENTS (OTHER INGREDIENTS) 
Deionized water and agar...............................................................................99.8%
Purpose: To enhance root growth 
and aid in the uptake of nutrients.
EXPIRATION DATE 
2 years from date of manufacture 
printed on the container.
PRECAUTIONS
•  Do not eat, drink, or smoke when 

handling this product.
•  Avoid getting in eyes or on skin.  

Use safety glasses with side 
shields (or goggles) and water 
repellent gloves when handling 
this product.

•  Do not contaminate water during 
application or when cleaning 
equipment.

EMERGENCY CONTACT
INFORMATION 
Medical: 800.304.0824
Transportation: 800.424.9300  
CN 10202

KEEP OUT OF 
REACH OF 
CHILDREN 

 

CAUTION
Read entire label before using this 
product and follow all Handling and 
Use Precautions.
FOR PROFESSIONAL USE ONLY
FIRST AID
If on skin: Remove contaminate 
clothing and wash with soap and 
water. Consult a physician if any 
irritation persists.

If in eyes: Rinse with clean water for 
15 minutes. Remove contact lenses 
after the first 5 minutes and continue 
to rinse. Seek medical attention if 
irritation persists.

If ingested: Rinse mouth. Do NOT 
induce vomiting. Call 911 or a 
physician for treatment advice.

If inhaled: Move victim to fresh 
air and keep calm.  If breathing is 
irregular or stops, perform artificial 
respiration.  Call 911 for immediate 
assistance or a physician for 
treatment advice.

Have the product label with you 
when call a doctor or going for 
treatment.
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Mycorrhizae Pro.indd   1Mycorrhizae Pro.indd   1 10/13/2021   3:31:53 PM10/13/2021   3:31:53 PM

www.harrells.com | 800.282.8007 
Employee -Owned

Mycorrhizae Pro enhances root 
health and aids in the uptake 
of nutrients. Part of the Harrell’s 
Bio-MAX® line, Mycorrhizae Pro 
soil additive is a concentrated 
liquid Mycorrhizae formula of 
rhizophagus irregularis.

For more information 
about this product or 
other agronomic solutions, 
contact your Harrell’s rep.

CHUCK BRAMHALL
cbramhall@harrells.com
(508) 400-0600

JIM FAVREAU
jfavreau@harrells.com
(978) 227-2785

MIKE KROIAN
mkroian@harrells.com
(401) 265-5353

KENT LEMME
klemme@harrells.com
(413) 281-8087

TOM HOFFER
thoffer@harrells.com
(401) 871-2916

JIM COHEN
jcohen@harrells.com
(978) 337-0222

GCSANE Mycorrhizae Pro Ad  vertical 7.5” wide x 10” deep.indd   1GCSANE Mycorrhizae Pro Ad  vertical 7.5” wide x 10” deep.indd   1 8/2/2023   3:25:52 PM8/2/2023   3:25:52 PM
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Proudly Distributed By: 
Chas C. Hart Seed Co. 
860-529-2537 
Hartsturfpro.com

Northeast Golf and Turf Supply 
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Northeastnursery .com
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Report From Newport: A Week To Remember
Two of our Assistant Superintendent members had the opportunity to volunteer at this year’s U.S. Senior 
Open at Newport Country Club. Here is a report about their experience: 

By Billy Baker, Assistant Committee

 I had always dreamed of working at a prominent USGA golf event 
ever since I started in the business many years ago. Starting as a 
summer job and working my way up through the ranks to finally 
being an Assistant Superintendent, I never thought I would get 
the chance to be a part of such a prestigious tournament. All that 
changed when the United States Senior Open was being held at 
Newport Country Club in Newport Rhode Island. The tourna-
ment was to be held in 2020 but due to Covid, thankfully it was 
pushed back to 2024 and allowed me to be a part of something I 
will never forget.

 First of all, who would pass up the opportunity to spend a week 
in a place as amazing as Newport? The mansions, the cliff walk, 
Ocean Drive, the beaches, the waterfront, one could go on and on 
about how unbelievable Newport truly is. For me though it was 
almost like a homecoming because I had attended Salve Regina 
University in Newport from 1999-2003. When I found out that 
the volunteers would be staying in dorm rooms at Salve it made it 
that much more surreal. I knew I was meant to be there.

 You can’t talk about Newport’s beauty without talking about 
Newport Country Club. Tucked away on an amazing landscape off 
of Ocean Drive, the course is a sight to behold. I will never forget 
pulling into the property for the first time and seeing the magnif-
icent clubhouse directly in front of me. Walking the property, one 
could feel the history that the course holds. Being founded in 1893, 
it is one of the five founding member clubs of the USGA. The first 
national championships were held at Newport CC in 1895. In 
1995 Tiger Woods won the 100th United States Amateur and in 
2006 Annika Sorenstam won the United States Women’s Open in 
an 18-hole playoff on a Monday. So working on a course rich with 
all this history was something I will cherish and not forget.

 Joining Superintendent Chris Coen and his team for a week of 
grinding work was something that I was definitely looking forward 
to leading up to the week of the tournament. You are always a 
little nervous going into someone else’s property but Chris and 
his staff made everyone feel welcome and part of a team. I was 
selected as a bunker captain which meant that I was in charge of 
making sure all the bunkers on the front nine of the golf course 
were up to USGA standards. This was a job I took very seriously 
and wanted to make sure everything was exactly the way it should 
be. Granted we had a few days of rain and it made it a little more 
difficult, but all in all the crew I had under me absolutely killed it 
and did an amazing job. The entire crew of volunteers were each 
given an assignment and that was theirs throughout the week. The 
first couple of days were tough because we had to navigate our way 
around a course we didn’t know very well but by the first tee time 
Thursday morning, we were a well-oiled machine and had it down 
to a science. Chris’s best saying for the week before we would head 
out was “rinse and repeat”. All this meant was to keep doing what 
we were doing because the course was playing amazingly and every 
player was raving about course conditions.

 I need to shout out the sponsors for the grounds crew staff for the 
week. The four leading sponsors were Tom Irwin, Aquatrols, Envu, 
and Toro. Chris and Ben Peterson from Tom Irwin gave us an 
unbelievable care package of shirts, hats, and backpacks and all the 
meals that were provided were delicious. Ben was amazing in get-
ting our logistics figured out and also getting anything we needed 
in the dorms. They also set up “The Cottage”, a tent with couches, 
chairs, and unlimited food and drink that was set up right next to 
the 4th tee box. We could literally reach out and touch the players 
since we were that close. It was absolutely amazing. So thank you 
to the sponsors for everything you did for the staff to make the 
experience so truly special. 

 The biggest takeaway from my week at the Senior Open is the 
connections I made. Meeting guys and girls from different clubs 
all over the United States and getting to know them over the 
course of the week is something I will hold near and dear to my 
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heart. Getting up at 230am every day and spending every minute 
with these people, you get to know them and what they are about. 
The laughs we shared while working, in the tents, and back at the 
dorms were so much fun. The week almost didn’t feel like work be-
cause we had such a great time. Granted, it was work and everyone 
did an amazing job preparing the golf course day in and day out 
with amazing playing conditions for the best Senior players in the 
world. I know many of us will keep in touch and hopefully work 
together again on another USGA event in the future. All in all, 
this was an experience that I will never forget and will truly cherish 
forever. 

By Dan Verry, Assistant Superintendent, 
Hillview Golf Course

My experience working in the U.S. Senior Open at Newport 
Country Club was unbelievable. Going into the week when I went 
down I did not know what to expect. I did not know what my 
assignment was going to be or what some of the other volunteers 
would be like. However, once I got down to Newport I realized 
that everything would be fine. Like a lot of volunteers for this 
event, this was my first time volunteering for a professional golfing 
event. So, a lot of us on the crew were new to this and were eager to 
learn what it took for an event like this to function properly. When 
we first arrived at the course on that first Sunday evening, we 
found out our assignments. I was assigned to be a part of the greens 
mowing team. This was exciting as I wanted to be part of that team 
and gain the experience of having to mow the most valuable part of 

the golf course for a professional event. However, making the first 
cleanup pass that Monday morning in the pitch dark and not being 
able to clearly see the collar was a bit interesting. 

 The course itself also had a big factor in making this experience 
incredible. Newport Country Club was an unbelievable course to 
work at for a week and be able to go around and see the different 
aspects of the course and see how everything the course offered 
played into the product that was provided by the players. As well, 
the layout of the course and being a links style course allowed easy 
navigation to the different holes without there being major con-
fusion on where the next green was. Finally, the experience would 
not have been great without all the other volunteers. Working with 
the crew for the week was the best part of the whole experience. 
Getting to meet a bunch of different people from within the golf 
industry and being able to network and get to know some of the 
guys was very valuable and helpful in making the experience awe-
some. As well, by talking to different people throughout the week 
you got to talk about different philosophies on management styles, 
spray programs, cultural practices, and other various tips and tricks 
that are helpful for someone like me who is relatively new in the 
golf industry and is looking to grow more. Overall, I would highly 
recommend to anyone in the golf industry to try and volunteer 
for an event like this. The experience and the connections that are 
made from something like this is invaluable and I would definitely 
do another event in the future.
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PROFESSIONAL
AND RELIABLE
TREE SERVICE

Backed by our 100% Satisfaction Guarantee

irontreeservice.com Call Us: 855-IRON-TREE
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The work you do 
plays a vital role in the health and well-being  

of your guests and the community. We offer you a  

network of caring professionals with innovative 

solutions created to help you succeed.

With Tom Irwin, you’re not alone.

tomirwin.comtomirwin.com
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Assistant Superintendent Spotlight: 
David Bailey, The Haven Country Club 
Interviewed by: Colby Major, The Kittansett Club 

Q: Give the readers a background of how you got involved and 
interested in the turf industry and your path on how you got to 
where you are today. 
Before working in the turf industry I was living in Southwest 
Florida trying to make it as a professional baseball umpire. After 
meeting my now-wife, she reeled me in and I decided to move back 
to Massachusetts. My love for the outdoors and the fact that I was 
in the market for a new career, led me to the golf course industry. I 
started working at Nashawtuc Country Club in the spring of 2018 
as a seasonal grounds crew member. After two summers, I knew I 
wanted to make this my career. I applied at Weston Golf Club for 
their full-time grounds crew and was hired. I worked there until 
December of 2020 when COVID forced them to lay me off. In 
March of 2021, I was hired at The Haven Country Club as a sec-
ond assistant and have worked my way up to my current position as 
first assistant. 

Q: Hobbies and interests outside of golf? 
I have a wife and two girls so they take up most of my time! I 
like to play disc golf, play video games, watch sports, and visit 
breweries. 

Q: What is your favorite part of working on golf courses? 
My favorite part of working on a golf course is the different ma-
chinery we get to use on a daily basis. My favorite would be the 
sprayer. I also like meeting new people, whether it’s the seasonal 
crew members or talking to different members. 

Q: If you can use headphones while operating machinery, what 
are you listening to? What’s your go-to podcast, music, or 
audiobook? 
I very rarely use headphones. I like to listen to the hum of the ma-
chine. If I have my headphones in I prefer country music, specifi-
cally Luke Combs. 

Q: Do you prefer the winter season with projects galore or the 
grind of summertime? 
The summertime can be a grind! However, with staying so busy, 
it goes by quickly. I don’t like the snow too much but I do like the 
chance to recharge during the winter months.

Q: What is your favorite Golf Course you have played and what 
is on top of your bucket list? 
As an Assistant Superintendent, I have had the privilege to play at 
a few amazing courses. My favorite course I’ve played at is Essex 
County Club in Manchester by the Sea. After watching the U.S. 
Open and attending an educational seminar, the course I’d love to 
play on is The Country Club in Brookline. 

Q: What are some ways we can get more people interested in 
becoming Assistant Superintendents? 
This is a great question. Part of it is having a good pipeline of 
grounds crew members who care enough about what they’re doing 
and enjoy doing what they do to garner interest. Pay is a big factor 
and having that work/life balance. Another way is by inviting the 
interested crew members to educational/social events, such as the 
Regional Turf Show. This will show them that, yes, we do work 
hard, but we also can have fun too. 

Q: What would you like to see change within our industry to 
help promote Assistant Superintendents and the value they 
bring to golf course operations? 
The Assistant Spotlight is a start! Assistants play a key role in the 
overall success of a golf course. There’s a lot of work behind the 
scenes that goes on to ensure a smooth operation and I think 
those outside the industry take it for granted. Whether it’s setting 
up equipment for the day, picking up the slack of an absent crew 
member, or putting out that emergency spray to rid of a potential 
turf disease.

Dave and his family after his second daughter was born
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David Bailey (continued)

July - August 2024

A look down Hole #18 during sunrise Hole #16 during bunker renovation Hole #16 after bunker renovation

Our golf club expertise includes:

Pond Management 
 •  Pond creation and expansion
 • Dredging & dewatering
 • Liners & bank stabilization
Boardwalks & Custom Pathways
 • Bridges  
 • Foot & cart paths 
 • Timber supported paths
Stream & Wetland Restoration
 • Steam daylighting 
 •  Invasive species management 
 • Drainage improvements
Water Infrastructure
 • Dam rehabilitation
 •  Irrigation system intake 
 • Pump stations

Completed in August 2022:  
The Country Club Primrose Pond Dredge (Brookline, MA) Have a project  

you’d like to discuss?  
Call us today.  
We’re here to help.  
978-744-1515

www.sumcoeco.com

For over 15 years, SumCo Eco has 
worked with golf courses to improve 
and maintain their ponds, water 
features, and off-course infrastructure.  

We help golf clubs improve their campuses 
Pond Management • Boardwalks • Streams & Wetlands • Water Infrastructure 

Dredging 
& Marine 

Construction

Dam 
Removal 
& River 

Restoration

 Infrastructure & 
Resiliency

Remediation  Ecosystem 
Restoration 
& Mitigation

Parks & Open 
Spaces

Coastal 
Stabilization 

Native Plant 
Communities

Our full list of services:
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August Meeting at Cohasset Golf Club

By Don Hearn, GCSANE Executive Director
The August meeting was held at the Cohasset Golf Club. The 
day was beautiful: high 80’s – low 90’s with a light breeze, sunny 
and the players had a great day to be on the course. The staff at 
Cohasset was a pleasure to work with and they did whatever they 
could to make us feel welcome. Gary Baldino, GM, made sure ev-
eryone was having a good time and interacted with all of us. Bryan 
Kienke, Head Golf Professional and Kyle Schroeder, Assistant 
Golf Professional made the pairings work seamlessly with the 
multiple changes needed at the last minute. Aria Duff, the Event 
Coordinator and her team made sure all was in place for the start 
of the day. The “Stars of the Show” Glen Misiaszek, Superintendent 
along with Assistant Superintendents Mike Leahy and Jackson 
MacPherson and their talented turf team had the course in immac-
ulate condition.

Glen spoke about the club’s history, architecture and some of the 
work that has been done at Cohasset during his tenure. He was 
joined in his presentation by Sarah Stearns a Principal in the firm 
Beals and Thomas and Chad Sumner a Principal with the SumCo 
Eco-Contracting firm.

This meeting is the qualifier for the New England Superintendents 
Championship hosted this year by the Vermont GCSA. It will 
be held in October at Ekwanok Country Club in Manchester, 
Vermont. The qualifiers will be announced as soon as the team is 
confirmed.

Thank you to Tom Hoffer of Harrell’s and Chris Leonard of 
Heritage PPG for their support of after-golf beverages. This 
thoughtful gesture  was very much appreciated.

Our retired members are guests of the Association at this meet-
ing, and we recognize each who attends. A few words about each 
member’s background and past contributions to the Association are 
announced during the after-golf part of the day. It’s always good to 
see the retirees, talk about the changes in the industry and profes-
sion and what they are doing with their time. It’s also a sad time 
because some of those who attended in past years are no longer 
with us.

RETIREES

from left front: Don Hearn, Mike Hermanson, Jim Fitzroy,  
Bob Matthews, Ron Kirkman.

from left rear: Tom Flaherty, Bob Healey, Jack Hassett,  
David Mucciarone, Dick Duggan, Steve Carr.

from left: Chris Donadio, Glen Misiaszek, Mike Leahy,  
Kevin Doyle
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Your Golf Irrigation Specialist

 
 Course Superintendents of 

New England   
.

 

Chase Cameron
(203)203) 233-1482

or
Tim Clarke

(845)845) 325-3868
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Considering a Pond Restoration Project? 
By: Chad Sumner, Principal, SumCo Eco-Contracting & Sarah Stearns, Principal, Beals & Thomas

Pond dredging and restoration play a vital role in maintaining the 
health, functionality, and aesthetic appeal of water features on golf 
courses.  Initiating such a project, however, may seem daunting.  In 
this article we will break down the process, walking through the 
four main phases of a pond restoration project: 

1.	 Assessment

2.	 Design

3.	 Permitting

4.	 Construction

Assessment 
Every pond restoration project is different.  A successful project will 
start by defining your vision for the result.  Is the club undertaking 
a comprehensive well or water management plan to ensure water 
quality and supply for the future? Is a pond restoration part of an 
irrigation or pump system replacement? Is your club looking to 
increase pond capacity, improve the appearance, remove aquatic 
weeds or algae growth, address drainage issues, improve bank stabi-
lization, or protect a habitat or wetland?  During the assessment 
phase, you will need to collect input from the club stakeholders 
on their goals for the project, identify existing challenges that 
the grounds team is facing in managing the pond, and involve 
a consultant to complete a feasibility assessment.  Consultants 
and contractors with specific golf club experience are well-suited 
to understanding the daily and seasonal constraints and other 
unique aspects of improvement projects. During the assessment 
phase of a project, your consultant will walk the site with you to 
assess the condition of the pond and surrounding areas. Important 
assessments may include testing the sediment depth, mapping the 
wetland resource boundaries, evaluating wildlife impacts, measur-
ing the storage capacity for irrigation, and helping with an initial 
cost/benefit analysis for the kind of work that may be needed. This 
is an efficient and effective first step to collect critical data before 
launching into a full pond dredging effort. 

We understand that significant discussion and planning are 
required to allocate resources to water body improvements. We 
are always happy to attend and present project attributes at Board 
of Director/Committee meetings during this phase to assist 
Superintendents in conveying the importance and impact of man-
aging, improving, and monitoring water quality and quantity.  

Design
With assessment and feasibility completed, you are ready to engage 
in the design phase.  Your consultant will integrate the project 
goals and assessment data into a preliminary design that can be 
used for permitting and capital planning.  Initial designs will 
include a project timeline and budget, options for the removal and 

reuse of sediment, and a site plan that addresses impacts on the 
course, other club infrastructure, and regulated resource areas.

Permitting
Permitting is a critical step to a successful project. There are reg-
ulatory considerations that must be addressed to avoid penalties, 
project delays, and increased costs.  Permitting can take as little 
as a few months for simple scopes or over a year for more involved 
projects. Your consultant will help you avoid the typical pitfalls 
that can complicate the permitting process.  Depending on the 
scale and complexity of your project your consultant may need to 
secure state and local wetland permits; obtain federal Army Corps 
of Engineers permits related to dredged, excavated, and fill material 
in wetlands; secure water quality certificates; and/or prepare storm-
water pollution prevention plans. 

Construction- finally!!
The construction phase of a golf course pond project typically 
includes installation of erosion controls and temporary access, 
drawdown or complete dewatering of the pond, dewatering sed-
iments, removing and disposing of dewatered sediments, con-
structing pond improvements (bank stabilization, liners, irrigation 
infrastructure, etc.), and restoring the site. It is important to find 
a construction partner who is qualified and has experience with 
golf course pond projects. Engaging your contractor as early as the 
Assessment or Design phase will aid you and your consultant in 
developing a cost-effective, thoughtful, and constructible project. 
A good construction partner will work closely with you and your 
consultant to ensure that the work is done efficiently with minimal 
impact on your course and the least possible disruption of play. For 
this reason, many golf course construction projects take place in 
the off-season. Our goal is always to repair and restore ponds using 
techniques that support long-term sustainable management and a 
fast return to play for members.

Considering a Pond Restoration Project? Please reach out to our teams 
to set up a site walk and get your project in motion. 
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Chad Sumner, Principal, 
SumCo Eco-Contracting and GCSANE 
Member 
Email: csumner@sumcoeco.com 
Phone: 978-3335-3774

Chad is Principal and CEO of SumCo 
Eco-Contracting, a self-performing heavy-
site civil construction firm. Founded by 
Chad and his brother Travis in 2006, 
the company has completed hundreds of 
environmental improvement projects across 
the Northeast including dam removals and 
rehabilitations; river, wetlands, and marsh 
restorations; coastal resiliency and climate 
adaptation; site remediation and redevelop-
ment; culverts, bridges and other infra-
structure; invasive species management, 
landscaping and more. 

Sarah Stearns, Principal, 
Beals & Thomas and GCSANE Member 
Email: sstearns@bealsandthomas.com 
Phone 508.366.0560 x4863

Sarah is a certified Professional Wetland 
Scientist with 25 years in the civil engineer-
ing industry with experience in envi-
ronmental design and permitting. Sarah 
has consulted on dozens of golf course 
water improvement projects throughout 
Massachusetts. Additionally, Sarah’s unique 
perspectives and knowledge as a golf course 
and cranberry bog owner in southeastern 
MA serve her clients well, allowing her to 
manage and guide complex water-related 
improvement projects.

SINCE
1949

mailto:csumner@sumcoeco.com
mailto:sstearns@bealsandthomas.com
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UConn Field Day: What a Great Day!

When Kevin Youkilis would come up 
to bat while he was playing for the Red 
Sox, people would yell, “Yoouuuke, Hit a 
Homaah!” Well, this past week, on July 
25th, the University of Connecticut Turf 
Team did just that, they hit a Homaah! 
Some 300+ attendees made their way to the 
Storrs Turf Research Facility where they 
were hosted by the UConn staff at their bi-
ennial Turfgrass Field Day. The day began 

at 7:30 am with attendees being greeted by 
several vendors and a Dunkin Donut’s food 
truck! Attendees checked in and visited 
with exhibitors until about 9:15am when 
UConn administrators gathered everyone 
under the big tent for a welcome and in 
preparations for their scheduled Turf Tours 
around the facility. The sky was somewhat 
overcast which helped keep temperatures 
more comfortable. A program booklet was 

available and indicated there were 10 tour 
stops scheduled each to last for 15 minutes. 
A full array of research was described by 
professors and research assistants at each 
stop with some time for Q & A. 

Projects included from, NTEP Bentgrass 
at Putting Green Height and other grasses 
evaluations to Sprayer Speed Comparisons 
on Fungicide Efficacy. Other studies 
included analysis of Plant Health Products, 
Biocontrol, and Nutritional Evaluations on 
different types of turf. There was a Lawn 
Alternatives study and an Autonomous vs 
Conventional Mowing study. You might 
wonder if there is a greater benefit to au-
tonomous mowing other than convenience. 
Dr. Jason Henderson is focusing on a study 
that may tell if mowing nightly or daily 
autonomously during the growing season 
and less during stressful periods could show 
a benefit over weekly conventional mowing. 
You never know and you won’t know unless 
you try! This is what research is all about.

And wait there is more! The Program 
Booklet indicated there were 25 tour stops 
that you could make. The other 15 stops 
could be a walking tour on your own if you 
were interested in the topics that included 
more turfgrass evaluations, product trials, 
low-input sustainable evaluations, and 
more! It doesn’t take long to realize a lot 
is going on in Storrs! When you come to 
UConn you see their impressive facility 
with important trials collecting significant 
data that can aid all turfgrass profession-
als. What you may not recognize is all the 
support from the school down to research 
assistants and the turf facility management 
and what it takes to do this work and to 
provide this resource for the industry. It is 
important for the industry to continue to 
support this effort.

Once the tours were done, attendees 
gathered around the exhibitor area and 
waited for the call to lunch under the tent. 
You could smell the barbeque, making it 
difficult to wait. Dr. John Inguagiato made 
some closing remarks with thank you’s 
during the tasty lunch including one much 
important announcement. “The UCONN 
Ice Cream Truck is here!” What a way to 
finish for me…most of us then headed to 

Learn more about our products and services at:

PRODUCT CATEGORIES

• Granular Fertilizers 

• Specialty Nutrients 

• Control Products 

• Soil Conditioners 

• Turfgrass Seed 

• Golf Course Accessories

www.northeastnursery.com

   Exclusive Distributor for Rain Bird Golf
MA, NH, VT, ME and RI

Northeast Golf & Turf Supply
a division of Northeast Nursery, Inc. - Est. 1982

NORTHEAST 
CONTRACTOR CENTER
Peabody, MA 

NORTHEAST 
TURF & IRRIGATION SUPPLY 
Londonderry, NH 

NORTHEAST 
TURF & IRRIGATION SUPPLY 
Dennis Port, MA 

For more information contact Matt Crowther
mcrowther@pbigordonturf.com
(508) 922-1499 
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our vehicles with the sound of distant thunder, but there were no 
interruptions this year! As we headed to our rides, some headed to 
the turf building for afternoon workshops. Topics included Weed 
& Turfgrass Identification, Invasive Plant Species Management, 
and Hands-on Spreader and Sprayer Calibration. 

The event really was worth the time and the ride in many ways. 
I have said it before, we in New England have great resources to 
support our industry and our professions. To have three great 
schools along with the staff and faculties that provide endless op-
portunities to get started in a career of turf management, facilities 
to help managers personally be successful through their efforts and 
operations, and as we look toward the future this turf industry can 
help direct where we go from here to keep our industry successful. 
Support Turfgrass Research and support our annual field days. 

The University of Massachusetts will be announcing its dates soon 
for 2025. Plan to attend and take your staff that you have trained 
and depend on. Come and get to know the researchers along with 
some networking you’ll do. You’ll probably think that you can’t 
afford to risk part of a day away in July or August. You’ll need to 
make that decision, but I just know you’ll not regret the effort 
if you can work it out! Remember, you’ve got to swing to hit a 
Homaah!

Gary Sykes,  
Executive Director 
New England Regional Turfgrass Foundation

©2020 Syngenta. Always read and follow label instructions. Some products may not be registered for sale 
or use in all states or counties. Please check with your state or local extension service to ensure regis-
tration status. Syngenta supports a FIFRA Section 2(ee) recommendation for use of Daconil Action for suppression of 
Pythium Blight and Bacterial Wilt on both Group A and Group B Turf as listed on the federal label. Please see the Section 
2(ee) Recommendation to confirm that the recommendation is applicable in your state. The trademarks displayed or 
otherwise used herein are the property of a Syngenta Group Company. All other trademarks are the property of their 
respective owners.  

Untreated Control   Daconil Action™ Insignia® Intrinsic® 
 0.7 fl oz / 1,000 ft2

Heritage Action™

0.4 oz / 1,000 ft2

For more information, contact:
Melissa Gugliotti
860-221-5712
melissa.gugliotti@syngenta.com

John Bresnahan
413-333-9914
john.bresnahan@syngenta.com

Visit GreenCastOnline.com

THERE’S MORE THAN ONE WAY  
TO BOOST YOUR TURF’S DEFENSE.

Drought Stress Tolerance Drought Stress Tolerance
Greens Height Cut Turf

14-day spray interval, July 2015
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Superior Strategic  Superior Strategic  
       Stress Management       Stress Management

Superior Granular 
Fertility: SeaBlend®

• Multiple nitrogen sources

• Consistent release

• Great color

• Increased soil microbial  
 activity

• Natural nematode recovery:  
 chitin/chitinase

Superior Liquids:
XP Extra Protection®, 
Stress Rx®, Guarantee®

• Plant protectants

• Stress tolerance & recovery 
 Heat, UV, Drought, Salinity, Cold

• Enabling plants to efficiently  
 photosynthesize, respirate  
 & maintain necessary  
 carbohydrate levels to thrive

• Improved plant health and  
 longevity (something we  
 all need)

Superior Surfactants:
Mariner®, Privateer®,  
Nautilus®, Windjammer®

• Unique formulations

• Uniformity of moisture in  
 the root zone

• Increased efficacy &  
 management of pesticides  
 and fertility inputs

• Superior infiltration &  
 percolation of applied  
 water & precipitation

• Firm playing surfaces

• Plant health

• Improved irrigation  
 efficiencies

Call Chris, Dan or Scott  
at Atlantic Golf and Turf
(413) 863-4444

Ocean Organics, The Industry Leader
45 Years in the Golf Industry

Introduced Seaweed Extract to the North American Turf Market

Best Seaweed Processor — The Mother Ship

All products manufactured in Waldoboro, ME —  
engineered for specific outcomes & expectations

We perform extensive University research prior to and after product launch.

Manufacturing
Waldoboro, Maine

Administration
Ann Arbor, Michigan 

www.oceanorganics.com
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Harrell’s Announces Passing of CEO and Chairman of the Board, Jack Harrell Jr.

Lakeland, Florida – 2024 – Employee-owned Harrell’s®, 
announced that Jack Harrell Jr., the company’s CEO and 
Chairman of the Board, has passed away today after a short battle 
with Glioblastoma. The entirety of Harrell’s mourns this loss and 
extends our deepest sympathies to the Harrell family.

Current President and COO of Harrell’s, Jack Harrell III, said, 
“My family is saddened by the loss of my father, but we rejoice 
that he has gone home to Glory and is not in any more pain 

and suffering any longer. His body had been restored and he is 
at peace. My father was a great man who took care of so many 
people. Everyone else was always his main concern, rather than 
himself. We will all miss him but are so happy that he is rejoicing 
in Heaven.”

Following in the footsteps of Jack Harrell Sr., Jack Jr. began 
working at Harrell’s in 1978 after he graduated from Georgia 
Southern University with his bachelor’s degree in business 
management. Not too long after, in January of 1982, Jack met his 
wife Tina Webb Harrell, and just over a year later in February of 
1983 they were married.

As a testament to Jack Jr.s ability to balance work and home, two 
major events happened in 1985. In April, Jack Jr. and Tina’s first 
child, Jack Harrell III was born, and not too long after, Jack Jr. 
and Sr. together opened the first Harrell’s manufacturing plant off 
Kraft Road in Lakeland. The following year, in October of 1986, 
Jack Jr. and Tina’s second child, William Harrell came into the 
world.

Jack Jr. was a family man and an avid member of his church in 
Lakeland, making sure God “had a seat” in everything that he did 
in both family and company matters. Five years later, Jack Harrell 
Jr. was appointed Chief Executive Officer of Harrell’s.

Taking Care of People
Jack Jr. always put people first whether it was family, business, or 
day-to-day conversations, he always lived out the core values that 
Harrell’s was built on; to Serve, Honor, and Glorify God, to Take 
Care of People, and to Grow Harrell’s Financial Strength. Jack 
always cared for people in all his endeavors and his employees, 
customers, and community saw and benefited from his generosity 
daily.

Giving back to and supporting his community was a driving force 
for Jack that he and his wife made a conscious effort to act on 
wherever they could: from supporting the initiatives of the growing 
Bonnet Springs Park, donating time and resources to various 
charities in and around Florida, or working with the leadership 
at Harrell’s to make the company employee-owned, people were 
always on Jack’s mind.

More recently, Jack and Tina Harrell partnered with Lakeland 
Regional Health to donate the Harrell Family Center for 
Behavioral Wellness. Jack and Tina recognized the need in their 
community for more people to have access to state-of-the-art health 
care, and to erase the stigma surrounding mental illness by helping 
more people to be treated. The center is set to support the needs of 
Polk County and its surrounding areas for many years to come.
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Accomplishments
Jack Harrell Jr. was widely known in the industry as a selfless 
person with both the resolve and the drive to make things happen. 
He achieved many remarkable things in his time, too many for one 
list, but here are a few notable accomplishments of Jack Jr.:

•	 On September 30th, 2016, Jack, along with former Harrell’s 
President Dave Schermerhorn and the other leaders at 
Harrell’s, they announced that the company was now 100% 
employee owned. This new Employee Stock Ownership 
Plan (or ESOP) puts Harrell’s into the hands of its employ-
ees, granting them a greater connection to the value cre-
ation of the company to better provide for their future.

•	 On June 21st, 2019, Jack won the Distinguished Citizen 
Award from the greater Tampa Bay area Boy Scouts Group. 
The council presents the Distinguished Citizen Award an-
nually in honor of individuals who represent the values 
of scouting through their service to the community.

•	 In August 2019, Jack Harrell Jr. received the Florida Turfgrass 
Association’s Wreath of Grass Award. This award pays tribute to 
individuals who have shown outstanding service to the Florida 
Turfgrass Association and to the turfgrass industry as a whole. 
The 2019 President of the FTGA stated, “Jack has always been 
at the front and center providing support for any issue that a 
customer, an employee, an association, or a community may 
be facing. It is an honor to award Jack for his commitment.”

•	 On November 15th, 2019, Harrell’s officially acquired 
POLYON® controlled-release fertilizer from Koch Services 
after being in partnership to use the product for nearly three 
decades before. Jack Jr. was quoted as saying, “This is a great 
day for Harrell’s. We have always wanted to own POLYON 
and finally, the time was right for everyone. Now we are going 
to do everything we can to bring this superb technology to 
more customers and markets.” This was a deal only made 
possible through long-standing relationships developed by 
Jack and his whole team, consistently cultivated, and fos-
tered through the years, even beyond the acquisition itself.

•	 In May of 2021, the Florida GCSA presented Jack with the 
Marie Roberts Lifetime Service Award. This award is present-
ed to individuals who have made significant contributions to 
the Florida GCSA and golf industry through participation, 
support, and achievements in the industry. This award is 
granted to those who have dedicated their life to the industry.

•	 In May of 2021, Jack Harrell Jr. was inducted into the Tampa 
Bay Business Hall of Fame. The event celebrates those who 
are seen as visionaries in their field and celebrates the ac-
complishments, leadership, and service of the honorees. This 
ceremony celebrated both the 2020 and 2021 induction 
classes, of which Jack was a member of the 2020 class.

Jim Santoro

Nufarm Americas

Regional Sales Manager

Phone 508-207-2094
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Do You Know the 45 Negative Health Effects of Sugar?

By Dr. Amen
Most people know that consuming excess sugar is not good for 
health. However, a new study indicates the negative health effects 
of added sugars are even worse than previously thought. Indeed, 
the new study, published in the BMJ, one of the world’s most 
respected medical journals, provides evidence of 45 adverse health 
effects linked to high consumption of added sugars. Is your sugar 
habit setting you up for physical and mental health problems?

The findings from this study, based on a total of 8,601 studies, 
underscore the importance of maintaining a low-sugar diet. This 
is especially true when you consider that Americans consume an 
average of 17 teaspoons of added sugar every day! Here’s a closer 
look at the study findings, and what you can do to reduce your 
added sugar intake.

A new study provides evidence of 45 adverse health effects linked to 
high consumption of added sugars. The findings were based on the 
review of 73 meta- analyses – which altogether included

The BMJ study findings were based on research that examined the 
health effects of free sugars, also called added sugars. The terms are 
synonymous and refer to sugar sweeteners that are added during 
the processing of foods. Examples of foods with added sugars are 
sugar-sweetened beverages, desserts, baked goods, candy, cereals, 
crackers, snack foods, sauces, condiments, yogurts, and not- so-
healthy “nutrition” bars.

Added sugars may include white sugar (table sugar) from sugar 
cane, or sucrose, as well as sugar cane’s many variations (brown 
sugar, confectioners’ sugar, raw sugar, evaporated cane juice, etc.). 
According to the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA), 
added sugars may also include:

•	 Dextrose (from wheat and corn)

•	 Fructose (extracted from fruits and some veggies)

•	 Syrups (like high-fructose corn syrup)

•	 Honey

•	 Sugars from concentrated fruit and vegetable juices

•	 They do not include sugars naturally found in dairy 
and structurally whole fruits and vegetables.

NEGATIVE HEALTH EFFECTS ASSOCIATED 
WITH ADDED SUGARS

The BMJ review found that excess sugar consumption is associated 
with dozens of harmful health effects, which have been grouped 
into 5 main categories here:

1.	 Metabolic Effects
Added sugar tends to spike blood sugar levels, and frequently 
elevated blood sugar levels are not good for metabolism. The review 
found added sugar associated with changes in body mass index 
in children, both short- and long-term changes in body weight, 
obesity in children and adults, and fat accumulation in the liver 
and muscles.

Added sugar consumption was also linked to higher low-density 
lipoprotein (LDL) cholesterol, higher levels of uric acid, and in-
creased risk of type 2 diabetes, autoimmune diabetes, and gout.

Perhaps most concerning, free sugar consumption was linked to an 
increased risk of metabolic syndrome, which is a cluster of condi-
tions that occur simultaneously, increasing the risk of heart disease, 
stroke, and type 2 diabetes.

2.	Heart Disease
Many people typically think of saturated fat as the food to avoid to 
maintain a healthy heart. However, when it comes to heart health, 
new research suggests that sugar is even worse than unhealthy fats. 
Sugar consumption tends to promote oxidative stress and inflam-
mation in the body, which can have negative consequences for 
heart health. In fact, the American Heart Association recommends 
limiting added sugar intake for this very reason.

According to the BMJ study’s findings, too much dietary added 
sugar is associated with increased risk for heart attacks, coronary 
heart disease, cardiovascular disease (CVD), and CVD mortality. 
It can also contribute to unhealthy blood pressure levels and stroke. 
In contrast, a non-sugar diet (meaning no added sugars) was associ-
ated with a lower incidence of CVD and stroke.

Some of the research reviewed suggested that for every additional 8 
ounces of sugar-sweetened beverages consumed per day, there was a 
17% higher risk of coronary heart disease.

3.	Cancer
As oxidative stress, inflammation, and cancer are strongly linked, 
according to research, it makes sense that too much pro-inflamma-
tory added sugars in the diet is associated with cancer as well.

The BMJ findings showed free sugar consumption linked to an 
increased risk of liver cancer, prostate cancer, pancreatic cancer, 
and breast cancer (and breast cancer mortality)—as well as overall 
cancer and cancer mortality. Some evidence, albeit not strong, 
suggested that for every additional 25 grams of fructose consumed 
per day, there was a 22% higher risk of pancreatic cancer.

The researchers suggested that the impact of dietary sugars on 
obesity might, in part, explain the link to cancer risk. Decades 
of research point to obesity as a strong risk factor for a number of 
cancers. Similarly, high blood sugar levels are strongly linked to 
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Negative Effects of Sugar (continued)

type 2 diabetes, which may play a role in 
the development of cancers of the breast, 
prostate, liver, bladder, and endometrium.

The researchers also noted that consuming 
excessively added fructose can lead to a 
disturbance in gut microflora and dam-
age to the intestinal wall. This can lead to 
metabolic toxins, inflammation, and lipid 
accumulation, potentially leading to the 
development of colorectal cancer.

4.	Neuropsychiatric Conditions
The study also examined the effects of sugar 
on mental health, which revealed a link to 
depression, attention-deficit/hyperactivi-
ty disorder (ADHD), and addiction-like 
behavior.

In one of the reviewed studies, when 
animal subjects were fed a high-fructose 
diet, they displayed anxious and depressive 
behaviors.

Additionally, one of the reviewed articles 
showed an association between increased 
sugar-sweetened beverages and total sugar 
consumption with an increased risk of 
ADHD, also known as attention- deficit 
disorder (ADD).

Here at Amen Clinics, we’ve previously 
reported that sugar acts like a drug by acti-
vating the reward centers of the brain and 
triggering the release of dopamine, which 
makes you feel good and compels you to 
eat more. Indeed, the BMJ study reviewed 
animal research indicating a link between 
sugar consumption and the activation of 
the dopaminergic reward system. The evi-
dence suggested sugar dependence is similar 
to addiction to morphine or cocaine!

5.	Other Negative Health Effects 
and Other Factors Linked to 
Added Sugar

There were many other negative health 
associations with added sugar consumption 
in the study, including higher incidence 
of dental caries and erosion, bone mineral 
density loss, non-alcoholic fatty liver dis-
ease, asthma, and all-cause mortality.

All of these ill health effects are observed 
associations, not conclusive evidence. It’s 

important to keep in mind that high-sugar 
consumption may indicate an overall un-
healthy diet and lifestyle, which may factor 
into negative health outcomes.

HOW TO REDUCE ADDED 
SUGAR INTAKE

The researchers recommend reducing 
the consumption of free sugars or added 
sugars to less than 25 grams of sugar a day 
(about 6 teaspoons a day) and restricting 
sugar-sweetened beverages to less than one 
serving (about 6 to 12 ounces) a week to 
reduce the ill health effects of sugar.

Here’s how you can get started:
Read labels: Increase your awareness of 
what you put in your body by reading nu-
trition labels on all packaged foods.

Consume foods that support healthy blood 
sugar levels: Committing to a no-sugar 
diet (or a low-sugar diet under 25 grams 
per day) helps avoid blood sugar spikes and 
crashes.

Some blood-sugar-lowering foods include 
broccoli, kale, avocado, apples, okra, 
flaxseeds, chia seeds, kimchi, sauerkraut, 
and citrus fruits. Additional foods that may 
help control blood sugar include seafood, 

pumpkin seeds, nuts, berries, kefir, yogurt, 
oats, beans and lentils, and eggs. An added 
benefit, these foods are brain healthy too!

Create new habits: Instead of drinking 
sugar- sweetened beverages, choose an 
herbal tea or green iced tea, plain water 
and lemon, or a stevia- sweetened beverage. 
Save sugary desserts for rare occasions only, 
instead opting for whole fruit or unsweet-
ened frozen fruit for dessert. Fresh berries, 
a few apple slices, or a little dried fruit in 
moderation can be very satisfying. Add a 
few nuts or a serving of unsweetened yogurt 
to balance the natural sugars in the fruit 
and keep blood sugar levels steady.

Taking these small actions on a daily basis 
will go a long way in protecting yourself 
against the harmful effects of too much 
added sugar.
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Upcoming Events

Mark your calendars for these upcoming events. Thank you to our hosts and sponsors.  
Hope to see you there!

September Joint Meeting (Maine GCSA)

Date: September 24 
Location: Cape Arundel Golf Club  
Address: 19 River Rd. 
Kennebunkport, ME 04046

Assistant & Equipment Tech Meeting

Date: October 17 
Location: Framingham Country Club 
Address: 16 Gates St. 
Framingham, MA 01702

S&B Tournament

Date: October 7 
Location: The Country Club 
Address:  191 Clyde St. 
Chestnut Hill, MA 02467

NEPGA Pro-Superintendent Championship

Date: October 23 
Location: Derryfield Country Club 
Address: 625 Mammoth Rd. 
Manchester, NH 03104
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At SiteOne®, we have all the turf 
maintenance products you need 
and if you stock up between 
Sept. 1st and Dec. 15th, you 
can take advantage of Extended 
Payment Terms and our Rebate 
Program.

Scan the code or visit SiteOne.
com/eop for a complete list of  
offers, dates & terms.

*Visit SiteOne.com/EOP for exclusions

TURF & ORNAMENTAL
EARLY ORDER

PROGRAM

SEPT 1 - DEC 15, 2023

ICE MELT
EARLY ORDER

PROGRAM

SEPT 1 - OCT 31, 2023

ORDER EARLY PAY LATER
SPORTS FIELDS

EARLY ORDER
PROGRAM

SEPT 1 - DEC 15, 2023

PEST MANAGEMENT
EARLY ORDER

PROGRAM

SEPT 1 - DEC 15, 2023

WINTER TOOLS
EARLY ORDER

PROGRAM

OCT 1 - NOV 30, 2023

GOLF
EARLY ORDER

PROGRAM

SEPT 1 - DEC 15, 2023

ORDER EARLY PAY LATER ORDER EARLY PAY LATER ORDER EARLY PAY LATER ORDER EARLY PAY LATER ORDER EARLY PAY LATER

SEPT 1 – DEC 15, 2024

               
 
 
  
 
  
For golf course  
construction, 
renovation and  
repairs. 

 
Bluegrass, Ryegrass, Fine Fescue Blends,  Short  

Cut Bluegrass, Bentgrass and Bentblends. 
                              
                                                     
            Pallets/Big Rolls. 
                                                    Sod handler Del. 
                         Roll Out Service. 
 
                         Over 35 years of 
 OvO                         serving the Turf 
            Professional. 
turf production.            
 
 
 
 

Deliveries Monday through Saturday 
 

CALL TOLL FREE 
   1—800-556-6985 

See our web site  
www.tuckahoeturf.com  

 

Quality & Trust Since 1892 

THE CHAS. C. HART SEED CO. 
304 Main Street 

Wethersfield, CT  06109-1826 
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Feature “Super Scenic Shot” 

*Want an opportunity for one of your photos to be featured?  
Send submissions to  ryboudreau@gmail.com with the subject line Super Scenic

Photo: Provided by Rich Gagnon/Meadow Brook Golf Club 

Title: Golf Course Superintendent 

Course: Meadow Brook Golf Club 

Photo Description: A drone shot of the 9th green and clubhouse of the Meadow Brook Golf Club taken in the fall of 2023. This area has 
undergone many changes over the years. The clubhouse opened in 2022 after two fires (2020 & 2021). The 9th hole was originally two 
holes, a par-3 followed by a par-4. Between 1965 and 1969, the holes were combined to form a dogleg right par-4. The original 9th green 
can be seen in this photo in the back right area of the current 9th green. The old 9th green is the current 8th tee. This October the 
course will undergo a full bunker rebuild of all 30 bunkers led by architect Ron Forse. There will still be two bunkers on the right of the 
9th green but with different shapes and placements and the two bunkers on the left will be combined into one larger bunker. Since this 
photo was taken the cart path in the lower left has been grassed-over and a large clock has been installed on the left near the 1st tee. 

mailto:ryboudreau@gmail.com
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Since 1970, Turf Products has been providing our valued 
customers with the knowledge, tools and equipment to 
protect and preserve the Northeast’s most beautiful outdoor 
environments. We are your single source supplier for turf 
mowing and maintenance equipment and golf irrigation 
systems, as well as drainage, pond aeration, lightning 
detection and much more.

TPC has been selling Toro equipment continuously for over half a century. 
Together we deliver the most innovative products in the golf industry. Toro 
products are developed by golf experts for individuals like you who work hard 
to maintain flawless turf conditions.

    With over 30 commercial-grade attachments, 
    Ventrac is America’s most versatile tractor . . .      
    built to get work done! 

   Call: (800) 243-4355 or visit us 
   at: www.turfproductscorp.com
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We now have GCSA of New England 
clothing and merchandise for sale. 

To view the catalog click here. 
The merchandise can also be viewed 

on the Home Page of the GCSA of New 
England’s website at gcsane.org.

GCSANE MERCHANDISE STORE

Divot Drift

GCSANE Offers Website 
Banner advertising at 
www.gcsane.org

The price is $500 for one year which will be 
re-occurring annually from your first billing 
unless otherwise specified.

For more information, please contact 
Don Hearn at 774-430-9040 or 
donhearn@gcsane.org

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Matt Anderson, Superintendent, 
Fall River Country Club, Fall River, MA 

Eric Burke, Affiliate, 
MTE Equipment Solutions, Derry, NH

Craig Carley, Affiliate, 
SiteOne Landscape Supply, Foxboro, MA

Ryan Caughey, Assistant Superintendent, 
Hatherly Country Club, formerly a Student member

Brandon Coe, Superintendent, 
The Orchards Golf Club, South Hadley, MA

Craig Cole, Affiliate 
MTE Equipment Solutions, Derry, NH

Andrew Connelly, Superintendent, 
John P Larkin Country Club, Windsor, VT

The Crew Staffing, Friend of the Association, 
Studio City, CA

Zach Ellsworth, 
MTE Equipment Solutions, Derry, NH

Ron Ferraiuolo, Affiliate, 
SumCo Eco Contracting, Peabody, MA

Chris Francis, Affiliate, 
Turf Products Corp, Enfield, CT

Jonathan Gawrys, Affiliate, 
SumCo Eco Contracting, Peabody, MA

Steve Germaine, Affiliate, 
MTE Equipment Solutions, Derry, NH

Noah Goldstein, Superintendent 
Old Sandwich Golf Club, Plymouth, MA 
Returning Member

Donnie Jones, Assistant Superintendent, 
Hickory Hills Golf Course, Methuen, MA

Quinn McHugh, Assistant Superintendent 
Tatnuck Country Club, Worcester, MA

Sean Lucey, Superintendent, 
Ocean Edge Resort & Golf Club, Brewster, MA

Luke Nerney, Affiliate, 
MTE Equipment Solutions, Derry, NH

Peter Renault, Affiliate, 
SiteOne Landscape Supply, Peabody, MA

Matt Sedlis, Affiliate, 
MTE Equipment Solutions, Derry, NH

Chad Sumner, Affiliate, 
SumCo Eco Contracting, Peabody, MA 

The Newsletter

https://gcsane.teecommerce.shop/
http://www.gcsane.org
mailto:donhearn@gcsane.org
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As in the past, The Newsletter continues to invite Affiliate 

members to submit a press release about new personnel, 

new products or a company bio. We will print each and every 

release free of charge. This is a great way to advertise for 

free. Who said nothing in this world is free? Free advertising 

to better your company? Wow, what an offer!

Past issues of the NEWSLETTER are available 

using this link: http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters.

Back Issues!

July - August 2024

Request For Photos

If you would like to have a photo of your course 
added to the scrolling course photos that appear 
at the top of the homepage at gcsane.org please 
send a landscape version (not portrait) in jpg or 
png form to donhearn@gcsane.org. Your name 
and course name will appear on the photo. 
Multiple photos can be submitted. It’s a nice way 
to show some pride in the beauty you provide 
for so many to enjoy.  

http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters
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Please patronize these Friends of the Association

The Newsletter

Atlantic Golf & Turf

27 Industrial Boulevard 
Turners Falls, MA 01376

Specializing in agronomy through 
the distribution of fertilizer, seed & 
chemicals throughout New England.

Chris Cowan (413) 530-5040 
Dan Tower (781) 540-4348 
dan@atlanticgolfandturf.com 
Scott Mackintosh CPAg (774) 551-6083

www.atlanticgolfandturf.com

A-OK Turf Equipment Inc.

1357 Main St. 
Coventry, RI 02816-8435

Lastec, Tycrop, Blec, Wiedenmann, 
Therrien, Graden, Sweep & Fill, 
Baroness, & used equipment.

Mike Cornicelli (401) 826-2584

www.pavewithasi.com

The Aquatrols Company

194 Narrows Road 
Westminster, MA  01473

Specialized chemistries that enhance 
plants, seeds, soil and water.

Greg Bennett (508) 887-3396 
gbennett@aquatrols.com

BASF Turf & Ornamental

169 Kings Hwy 
Hancock, NH 03449

“We don’t make the turf. We make it better.” 
Pete Jacobson (919) 530-9062 
peter.jacobson@basf.com

Beals & Thomas, Inc.

144 Turnpike Road 
Southborough, MA 01772

32 Court Street 
Plymouth, MA 02360

Civil Engineers–Landscape Architects–Land 
Surveyors–Planners–Environmental Specialists

Sarah Stearns (508) 366-0560 
sstearns@bealsandthomas.com

Beals & Thomas specializes in golf course 
site design services including irrigation 
pond analysis & design, drainage & utility 
improvements, permitting, hydrogeologic 
evaluations, construction administration, 
boundary & topographic surveys, 
master planning  & project design.

Cardinals, Inc.

166 River Rd., PO Box 520 
Unionville, CT 06085

Golf course & landscape supplies.

John Callahan (860) 916-3947

Charles C. Hart Seed Co., Inc.

304 Main St. 
Wethersfield, CT 06109

Authorized distributor for Bayer, Syngenta, 
Grigg Brothers foliar fertilizers, & Aquatrols. 
Specializing in custom seed blends.

Robin Hayes (508) 237-2642

Corbett Irigation

Concord, MA 
Golf Course GIS as-built and mapping 
services Integrate  into your existing 
control system map Or Google Earth

Kyle McNerney (978) 897-9004

Visit Corbett GIS Mapping

2C Vehicles

PO Box 670, 29 Tobey Rd. 
W. Wareham, MA 02676

Club Car golf cars, Carryall utility vehicles.

Keith Tortorella (508) 982-4820

Mike Giles (978) 454-5472 

Andrew Ingham (508) 570-1818

The Crew Staffing

Discover your top-tier solution for golf 
course staffing needs nationwide. At The 
Crew Staffing, we specialize in delivering 
expert staffing services finely tuned to golf 
courses, guaranteeing flawless operations and 
unparalleled service. Contact us today!

Joe Widuch 
(630) 780-0320

Visit us at: https://thestaffingcrew.com/

DAF Services, Inc.

20 Lawnacre Rd. 
Windsor Locks, CT 06096

Custom pumping solutions. Custom 
pump controls. Complete pump service. 
Serving all of New England.

Tim Berge, Sales Manager 
c (860) 690-1192 
o (860) 623-5207 x227 
tberge@dafsvcs.com

Envu

At Envu, we’re committed to helping you 
uncover new information and strategies that can 
make your job easier and your turf healthier.

Brian Giblin (508) 439-9809 
brian.giblin@envu.com 

www.us.envu.com

http://www.atlanticgolfandturf.com
http://www.pavewithasi.com
mailto:peter.jacobson%40basf.com?subject=
mailto:sstearns%40bealsandthomas.com?subject=
mailto:tberge@dafsvcs.com
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Finch Turf

Finch Turf is your premier John Deere 
Golf Distributor in the Northeast.

Bill Rockwell (508) 789-5293 
Mark Casey (617) 447-4076 
Ryan Lane (978) 758-8671

Call or visit our website at www.finchturf.com

FMC Corporation

Mike Marino, CGCS

Market Specialist – New England 
and New York Region

2929 Walnut Street 
Philadelphia, PA  19104

(860) 287-3334 
mike.marino@fmc.com

Fore The Turf

Proudly representing Floratine Products Group, 
JRM Inc., and Greenleaf Technologies.

Brian Juneau (781) 738-3201 
brianjuneau21@yahoo.com 

Harrison McPhee, Inc

1420A Main Street 
Millis, MA 02054

(508) 520-0084

A tree care and preservation company. Inspired 
by nature and committed to providing elite 
care to our urban forests, our skilled arborists 
plant, prune, preserve and protect one of 
New England’s most beautiful assets. We 
focus on healthy soils for a healthy planet and 
use the most natural approaches to ensure 
ongoing health and longevity of your trees. 

Harrell’s LLC

19 Technology Drive 
Auburn, MA 01501

Turf & Ornamental supplies.

Chuck Bramhall (508) 400-0600 
Jim Cohen (978) 337-0222 
Jim Favreau (978) 227-2785  
Mike Kroian (401) 265-5353 
Kent Lemme (413) 281-8087

Helena Agri-Enterprises

101 Elm Street 
Hatfield, MA 01038

National distributors of all your turf 
chemicals & fertilizers. Extensive line 
of Helena Branded wetting agents, 
foliars, micro nutrients & adjuvants.

Lou Bettencourt (978) 580-8166

Jeff Urquhart (781) 571-1164

www.HelenaProfessional.com

Heritage PPG

2 Commerce Boulevard 
Plainville, MA 02762

Using industry-leading insights to provide 
you with the products that help you win.

Jay Popko (413) 454-3847 
Jay.Popko@heritageppg.com

Chris Leonard (339) 793-0727 
Chris.Leonard@heritageppg.com

Hunter Industries

Hunter manufactures comprehensive golf 
irrigation solutions designed to simplify 
irrigation. From our Pilot Command Center 
irrigation management software to the 
most reliable total top serviceable rotors in 
the industry to rotary nozzles for bunkers 
or landscape lighting for the clubhouse, 
Hunter has a solution for every golf course.

Dave Antunes 401.644.2777 
david.antunes@hunterindustries.com

www.hunterindustries.com/golf

Iron Tree Service, LLC

64 Dunham Road 
Beverly, MA 01915

Full-service tree care and removal company 
servicing Boston’s North Shore, MetroWest, 
and the Greater Metropolitan area.

Austin McLear, Sales Arborist

C (978) 998-2864 
O (978) 468-6688

austin@irontreeservice.com

Larchmont Engineering 
& Irrigation

11 Larchmont Lane 
Lexington, MA 02420

Offering a full range of inventory for 
irrigation drainage, pumps, fountains & 
landscape lighting products & services for 
all of your residential & commercial needs.

(781) 862-2550 Susan Tropeano

http://www.finchturf.com
mailto:brianjuneau21@yahoo.com
http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters
mailto:Jay.Popko@heritageppg.com
mailto:Chris.Leonard@heritageppg.com
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Lazaro’s Golf Course 
Supplies & Accessories

dba Hammond Paint & Chemical Co., Inc.

738 Main St., Suite 223 
Waltham, MA 02154

Complete line for all your of golf course 
supplies. Par Aide, Standard, Eagle 
One, turf & ornamentals, aquatics, turf 
marking paint, safety items, adjuvants.

Joe Lazaro–cell: (617) 285-8670 
Fax: (781) 647-0787 
Email: jlazaro698@aol.com

www.lazarogolfcoursesupplies.com

Maher Services

71 Concord Street 
N. Reading, MA 01864

Well drilling, pump service & well maintenance

Peter Maher cell: (781) 953-8167 
or (978) 664-WELL (9355) 
Fax (978) 664-9356

www.maherserv.com

MAS Golf Course Construction

60 Lumber St. 
Hopkinton, MA 01748

Fulfilling all your renovation 
and construction needs.

Matthew Staffieri (508) 243-2443 
matt@masgolfconstruction.com

www.masgolfconstruction.com

Mayer Tree Service

Providing a wide range of tree care from Plant 
Health Care to tree removal. Mobile wood 
waste grinding services. Stump grinding. 
Land clearing. Loam and mulch delivery. Tree 
pruning to enhance shot value and playability.

Richard Grant (978) 500-8849 
rich@mayertree.com

McNulty Construction Corp.

P. O. Box 3218 
Framingham, MA 01705

Asphalt paving of cart paths, walkways, 
parking areas; imprinted asphalt.

John McNulty (508) 879-8875

MTE, Inc. Equipment Solutions

115 Franklin Street Extension  
Derry, NH 03038

New England’s source for equipment: New & 
pre-owned mowers, tractors, & maintenance 
items from: Jacobsen, Turfco, Smithco, Ventrac, 
Redexim, Neary Grinders, Ryan, Buffalo 
Turbine, Mahindra, Gravely, Standard, Par-Aide 
& others. Sales, Parts, & Service all brands.

Derry Shop: (603) 404-2286 
Sean Smith, NE Sales Mgr., (603) 303-4237

Lucas Doucette, North Eastern MA/Boston  
Cell (617) 990-2427 ldoucette@mte.us.com

Aaron Bunn, Western MA 
Cell (508) 825-6639 Abunn@mte.us.com

Dana Northrop, South Shore/Cape Cod 
Cell (978) 857-3726 Dnorthrop@mte.us.com 

Elliot Leonard, Norfolk/Bristol MA 
Cell (508) 272-0699 eleonard@mte.us.com

Eric Burke, NH 
Cell (603) 212-6395 eburke@mte.us.com

Matt Hunter, ME 
Cell (207) 385-6684 mhunter@mte.us.com

Mungeam Golf Design, Inc.

195 SW Main Street   Douglas, MA 01516

Golf course architect

Office: (508) 476-5630 
Cell: (508) 873-0103 
Email: markamungeam@gmail.com 
Contact: Mark A. Mungeam, ASGCA

www.golfdesignconsultant.com

New England Turf Farm, Inc.

P.O. Box 777 
West Kingston, RI 02892

Many types of tallgrasses and bentgrass 
available for golf courses, sports turf and 
landscapers. Expert installation available.

Office: (800) 451-2900 
Ernie Ketchum (508) 364-4428 
erniesod@comcast.net 
Mike Brown (508) 272-1827

www.newenglandturf.com

NMP Golf Construction Corp.

25 Bishop Ave.  Ste. A-2 
Williston, VT 05495

Golf course construction

Mario Poirier (888) 707-0787

mailto:jlazaro698%40aol.com?subject=
http://www.lazarogolfcoursesupplies.com
http://www.maherserv.com
http://www.masgolfconstruction.com
mailto:rich@mayertree.com
mailto:markamungeam%40gmail.com?subject=
http://www.golfdesignconsultant.com
mailto:erniesod%40comcast.net?subject=
http://www.newenglandturf.com
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Northeast Golf & Turf Supply

6 Dearborn Road Peabody, MA 01960

Complete line of Golf Course, 
Landscape & Lawn Care Construction 
& Maintenance Supplies

Dan Fuller 
dfuller@northeastnursery.com (508) 789-2323

Patrick Hennessy 
phennessy@northeastnursery.
com (978) 594-2125

Dan Read 
dread@northeastnursery.com (508) 641-7102

Tom Rowell 
trowell@northeastnursery.com (978) 317-0673

Patrick Sevigny 
psevigny@northeastnursery.com (978) 317-6817

North Shore Hydroseeding

49 North Putnam St. 
Danvers, MA 01923

Hydroseeding & erosion control services.

Brian King (978) 762-8737

www.nshydro.com

NuFarm

Jim Santoro 
Nufarm Americas 
Regional Sales Manager

Phone 508-207-2094

Email jim.santoro@nufarm.com 
Twitter @jim Santoro

Nutrien Solutions

Suppliers of Chemicals, Fertilizer, & Grass Seed

(978) 685-3300  
Nick Burchard (401) 601-7213 
Drew Cummins (401) 952-4219

www.nutrien.com

On-Course Golf Inc., 
Design/Build

16 Maple Street 
Acton, MA 01720

Golf Course Craftsmen. We serve all your 
remodeling and renovation needs. You can trust 
your project with us! We make you look good!

Sean Hanley (978) 337-6661

www.on-coursegolf.com

PBI Gordon Corporation

“Inspired Innovations for green 
spaces, pets, and people” 

Matt Crowther, Northeast  (508) 922-1499 
mcrowther@pbigordonturf.com

www.pbigordonturf.com

Prime Source

3208 Peach Street 
Erie, PA 16508

National, full line distributor of turf, 
ornamental & specialty products. Exclusive 
distributor of Prime Source branded 
pesticides & specialty products.

Mike Blatt, Northeast Territory Manager 
(814) 440-7658

Putnam Pipe

Hopkinton & Taunton, MA 
Providence, RI

Distributor of water, sewer, drain and 
stormwater pipe & fittings. Erosion 
& sediment control products. Free 
delivery & 24-hour service.

David Purnam (508) 435-3090

Read Custom Soils

Read Custom Soils 
158 Tihonet Road 
Wareham, MA  02571

New England’s source for USGA grade 
topdressing sand, bunker sand, rootzone 
mixes, divot mixes, colored sand, and 
kiln-dried topdressing sand.  Plus, useful 
golf course aggregates: cart path mixes, 
stabilized stonedust, natural round stone, 
crushed stone, mulch, and soils. 

Bob Doran (207) 337-5464 
Ed Downing (508) 440-1833 
Jeff Toomey (603) 235-8420 
Garrett Whitney (617) 697-4247  
www.readcustomsoils.com

Reel Sharp LLC

100 Clarkson Ave 
Pittsfield, MA, 01201

Over twenty years in the used turf equipment 
business specializing in golf course equipment.

Nick Merrill (617) 631-8873 
nick@rsturf.com

www.rsturf.com

http://www.nshydro.com
http://www.nutrien.com
http://www.on-coursegolf.com
http://www.pbigordonturf.com/
mailto:nick@rsturf.com
http://www.rsturf.com
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SiteOne Golf

7 Lincoln Road 
Foxboro, MA 02035

Offering our customers the most complete line 
of products, service & expertise in the industry.

Ron Tumiski  (508) 697-2757

Sodco Inc.

PO Box 2 
Slocum, Rl 02877

1-800-341-6900

Black Beauty, Tall Fescue, Green & Fairway 
Height Bent, Short Cut Black Beauty, 
Short Cut Blue, 90-10 Fine Fescue

Installation options available 
Contact: Jim Studley (401) 743-7616

SumCo Eco-Contracting

Pond Management • Boardwalks • Streams 
& Wetlands • Water Infrastructure

2 Centennial Drive, Suite 4d 
Peabody, MA 01960

P: (978) 744-1515 
E: info@sumcoeco.com

Syngenta Professional Products

P.O. Box 1775 
Wells, ME 04090

John Bresnahan (413) 333-9914 
Melissa Hyner Gugliotti (860) 221-5712

Target Specialty Products

165 Grove Street, Suite 70 
Franklin, MA 02038

Supplier of fertilizer, chemicals & grass seed.

Jim Pritchard, Territory Manager 401-862-1098 
Glenn Larrabee  (774) 670-8880

Tanto Irrigation

5 N. Payne Street 
Elmsford, NY 10532

Golf Irrigation specialists. Proudly 
providing the Golf Industry with 
irrigation services for over 50 Years.

Ken Rago  (914) 347-5770  
Bill Bartels  (914) 347-5151 
Chase Cameron  (203) 233-1482 
Tim Clark  (845) 325-3868

tantoirrigation.com

Tom Irwin, Inc.

13 A Street 
Burlington, MA 01803 
(800) 582-5959

www.tomirwin.com

We bring you a network of professionals and 
innovative solutions dedicated to your success. 
With Tom Irwin, you’re not alone.

Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc.

PO Box 167  
Wood River Junction, Rl 02894

Tuckahoe Turf grows some of the finest 
sod in the Northeast. We grow Kentucky 
Bluegrass, Fine Fescue, Tall Fescue, 
and Blue/Fescue blends. We also have 
several bentgrass varieties at both tee and 
green height. Please call for details.

Scott McLeod (401) 230-2631 
Peter DeBrusk (603) 819-9700 
800-556-6985

Turf & Golf Services

13 Bachelor St.

West Newbury, MA 01985

Turf & Golf Services provides golf course 
superintendents with resources to maximize 
used equipment resale value and a resource for 
reasonably priced, quality turf equipment.

Contact Ryan Green (603) 512-2898 
ryan@golfandturfservice.com

Turf Products

157 Moody Rd.  Enfield, CT 06082

Toro Equipment & Irrigation–
Serving the industry since 1970

800-243-4355

Bill Conley 
Nat Binns (332) 351-5189

www.turfproductscorp.com

Valley Green

14 Copper Beech Drive 
Kingston, MA 02364

Phone: (413) 533-0726 
Fax: (413) 533-0792

“Wholesale distributor of turf products”

Doug Dondero (508) 944-3262

Welch Mechanical 

Welch Mechanical is a mobile repair 
company specializing in golf course 
equipment. We provide a variety of services 
including but not limited to hydraulic and 
electrical systems repairs, engine repair, 
Sprayer calibration and repair, welding/
fabrication, and rebuilding mower reels.

Please check out our website 
www.welchmechanical.com 

Winding Brook Turf Farm

Wethersfield, CT and Lyman, ME

240 Griswold Road 
Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Kathy Arcari (401) 639-5462 
karcari@windingbrookturf.net

www.windingbrookturf.com

http://tantoirrigation.com
http://www.tomirwin.com
mailto:ryan@golfandturfservice.com
http://www.turfproductscorp.com
http://www.welchmechanical.com
mailto:karcari%40windingbrookturf.net?subject=
http://www.windingbrookturf.com
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Send all Newsletter ads to:
Don Hearn, Executive Director

300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766
Email: donhearn@gcsane.org  O.  774-430-9040

Payment can be made by check payable to GCSANE or by credit card using the Pay Pal link on the home page 
of the Association's website at gcsane.org. You do not need a Pay Pal account to use your credit card.

Member Rates: Monthly Rate 
3 Times Per Yr.
(Save 5%)

6 Times Per Yr.
(Save 10%)

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 100.00 ❏  $ 285.00 ❏  $ 540.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 165.00 ❏  $ 470.00 ❏  $ 890.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $ 220.00 ❏  $ 630.00 ❏  $ 1190.00

Non-Member Rates: *All payments must be received in full before the ad appears in The Newsletter.

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 130.00 ❏  $ 370.00 ❏  $ 700.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 200.00 ❏  $ 570.00 ❏  $ 1080.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $ 265.00 ❏  $ 755.00 ❏  $ 1430.00

Ad Preparation Specifications:
File Specifications for Ads Supplied in Digital Format: Files should be created at 300dpi at the correct size for that 
ad. Formats preferred are JPG and PDF. Full color is available with all ads. Please send ads to Don Hearn at the email 
address below. The newsletter is published in February, April, June, August, October, and December.

THE NEWSLETTER DISPLAY ADVERTISING ORDER FORM

Company Name:	  Phone:�

Address:�

Contact Name:	  Email:�

Issues (List month or months of publications where we will publish your ad):�

�

Amount of payment: 	

* Deadline for ads: The first of the month for that month’s issue.

mailto:donhearn%40gcsane.org?subject=
http://gcsane.org

